March, 2018

Dear Parents,
Greetings!
Student responsibility occurs when students take an active role in their learning by
recognizing they are accountable for their success. Students make choices and take
actions which lead them toward their goals. Each student’s ability to learn and gain
from his/her experiences depends upon an environment which is conducive to
learning and activities which are consistent with the objectives of an institution.
The month of March began with the festival of Holi, where students came dressed in
their traditional clothes and played with flower petals, further imbibing the spirit of
happiness, togetherness and celebrations!

On 6th March, 2018, selected students from grades 1-3 attend the PYP visual arts
fest/ workshop organized by the PYP Hyderabad network. They participated in a
range of workshops lead by experienced art teachers in portrait making, soft pastel
colouring, collage making, clay modeling and pottery. Apart from this, our students
also had the opportunity to interact with students from other IB schools of the city,
who were attending the workshop.

The students celebrated International Women’s Day talking about famous women
and the ones in their lives- their contributions and the attributes they demonstrate or
reflect. Students of grade Nursery and PP1 prepared scrolls and cards for their
favourite women in their lives. Students from grade PP2 did an in-class quiz
discussing importance of women around the world and their achievements, while
grade 1 prepared thank you cards for all the school faculty and staff. Students of
grade 2 prepared hand-written cards for our housekeeping staff at school, while
grade 3 hosted a special assembly sharing their research on celebrated women from
diverse fields and also reflected on the attributes of the learner profile.

Saturday sports programme continued to see students put in sincere efforts to train
and excel in cricket, basketball, football, tennis and swimming!

The month of March was the month of practice and preparation for Indus Day! Our
students put in hard work, time and much thought as they prepared to put up the
stories of Peter Rabbit and Mary Poppins. All students from Nursery to grade 3
participated in Music, Dance and Drama. The entire Indus team came together to
ensure that their evening remains to be a memorable one for years to come!

Professional Development- Teachers shared presentations of their learnings and
experiences from attending the IB in school workshop –Play Based Learning to
implementing the best practices and learning in their classrooms with their
colleagues. The IB In workshop on Play Based Learning was conducted by Ms.
Alison Flinchum from GESS Preschool, Singapore. This was followed by a sharing
session by Ms. Kriti Mathur, PYP coordinator, who recently attended the IB Regional
Workshop in Mumbai.

Important Dates
9th April- Reports online
10th April- Student Led Conference
th
11 April- Class party & last working day!

